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	GOSPORT OLDER PERSONS FORUM
MINUTES OF THE COMMITTEE  MEETING
Friday 2nd February 2018  Held GBC Committee Room 2
10am - 12pm


Present:

	Maureen Emment 

Ellen Coughlin

Evelyn Gary

Richard Strong (Chair)

David Gary
	Janet Chapman  

Jill Witcher 

Edith Kinghorn

Maxine Sewell

Suzanne Pepper




In Attendance-

Justine Manning (GBC)  Dawn Ward (GVA)  Barry Blanden (Men’s Shed)  Cllr. John Beavis (GBC)

Christine Threlfall (GBC)
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	1
	
	Apologies:  

	ACTION

	2
	a
b
	Minutes of last meeting 
Accuracy
Agreed
Matters arising not covered in the agenda
i. Suzanne is requesting the name of the person who did the impact statement for the Garden Waste Scheme as GBC were told there was no impact on older persons.
ii. Charity shops in Gosport are given a discretionary  80% reduction in rates providing they sell  mainly second hand or donated goods. 


	 Chair
Richard Strong 
Suzanne Pepper 

	3

	a
b

	 Finance
£3726.37 in the bank.
Suzanne proposed the remaining £100 from Cllr Phillpots fund be used towards 60 plus books. The committee passed the motion unanimously.
 Fund Raising.

i. The money is in the bank for the First Aid Courses and the Red Cross have agreed to run them and provide a flyer.

The dates and the venues have already been circulated at the time of writing these minutes.
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	4
	a
b
c

d
	Sub Group Reports
 Transport 
Richard reported that the figures given for the usage of Dial a Ride was 950 hires, 17,826 passenger trips. This would be an average of over 19 per trip which does not equate with most mini buses only holding up to 16, fewer with wheelchairs.
He is trying to confirm the correct figures.

The new Hovertravel trips to the Isle of Wight from Lee on the Solent are now advertised on Facebook - the first trip is this coming Saturday17thFebruary. 

Mobility scooter Training

Donna has found a lady t who will consider coordinating  the Mobility Scooter Training. Suzanne will liaise.

GOPF will not renew the insurance for the Mobility Scooter Training as this will be taken care of by Solent Mobility who are taking this over.

HAOPF, which is now becoming an electronic exchange group has Ann Leader as the Chair and Suzanne Pepper as the Vice Chair.  Richard Strong has resigned from the HAOPF committee due to other commitments.

The CQC are attending Juniper Court on the 21st February as part of a local review.  Members of GOPF will attend and report back with the outcome of the meeting. 
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	Spring Open Meeting 
Since the meeting it has been confirmed that this will be at
Holy Trinity Church on April 20th.
We are looking to have 6 speakers each having 10 mins to speak and 5 mins for answers.

We have public liability insurance already in place of £5million.

Edith has done the advert which will be placed in GBC’s At Your Service magazine.

The committee agreed to donate £80 to Holy Trinity Church for the use of the facilities.


	

	6
	a
b
c
	Any Other Business
GVA  Big Lottery funding for their AWARDS programme ends in September. Any similar grant is unlikely and alternative sustainable ways of future funding are being sought in order to continue.
Brendoncare are apparently setting up a new help and advice centre. We will update our members on this when more is known.

John said that expressions of interest have been submitted in the future use of HMS Daedalus land, including a spa and from the CCG for a possible health centre.

MOD retained land at Clarence Yard has been offered to GBC free but an unaffordable £6million of work is required to make it useable. They are lobbying Government to make this liability clear if it goes on the open market.
The meeting closed at 11.31
Janet Chapman will be Chair for March and Maureen Emmet will be Chair for April
	


 All meetings to be held in the Council Offices unless otherwise notified.
2018

Mar 2nd – Committee Room 1, Gary   Apr 13th - Justine   May 4th – Donna  June 1st  - Gary           July 6th - Justin   Sep 7th - Gary
GOPF Chair for meetings

	Mar 2nd
	Janet Chapman
	June 1st
	David Gary

	April 13th
	Maureen Emment
	July 6th
	Jill Whitcher

	May 4th
	Maxine Sewell
	Sept 7th
	Richard Strong


